# Minutes of Pike Road Town Council Regular Meeting Monday, August 12, 2024|6:00 PM Pike Road Town Hall

Mayor Stone called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM. Councilman Steindorff opened the meeting in prayer. Mayor Stone led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: Council members present were Angie Bradsher, Chris Dunn, Doug Fuhrman, Chris Myers, and Rob Steindorff. A quorum was noted.

Consideration was given to the minutes for the regular meeting on July 24, 2024. Councilman Fuhrman made a motion to accept the minutes as presented, Councilman Myers seconded. Unanimous consent was given. The minutes were accepted as presented.

# Reports

# Planning

Chairperson of the Planning Commission, Chris Dunn, reported that the previous week's Planning Commission meeting had two items on the agenda. It was Plats 4 & 5 for Kinsley.

Senior Planner, Darrell Rigsby, noted that we completed the Public Workshops and would be compiling the suggestions and drafting a new plan soon. Councilwoman Bradsher requested the council to be provided a copy of the feedback report once compiled.

# Old Business

The only item of old business was **Resolution 052-2024 Rebuild Alabama Transportation Plan-FY2025.** Town Engineer, Brad Flowers noted that this resolution is a required step included in the legislative act and it is done on an annual basis. Councilman Dunn made a motion to approve **Resolution 052-2024 Rebuild Alabama Transportation Plan-FY2025.** Councilman Myers seconded. The vote was unanimous without a vote by Mayor Stone. The resolution was approved. (**Resolution-052-2024**)

#### **New Business**

The first item of new business was Ordinance 2024-	Annexation of 499 Goude Lane. Senior Planner
Darrell Rigsby presented the overview of the case. The la	
considered the first reading of the ordinance and will be or	the next meeting agenda.
The next item of new business was Ordinance 2024	Annexation of 301 Hunter Trail, Parcel A. Senior
Planner, Darrell Rigsby presented the overview of the cas	e. Rigsby noted for the council that due to the property
touching The City of Montgomery and The Town of Pike R	Road, we call this an equidistance annexation which must
be annexed in multiple ordinances. The landowner was ir	attendance to address the council and shared that they
have recently moved from Lockshire and need the propert	y annexed so his child can continue to attend PRS and
ride the bus. There was some discussion and Councilment	mber Dunn made a motion to suspend with the rules.
Councilman Steindorff seconded. There was not a rollcall	vote due to several councilmembers not being ready to
take action. The motion was withdrawn. This is considere	d the first reading of the ordinance and will be on the next
meeting agenda, along with the remaining ordinances for	Ordinance 2024 Annexation of 301 Hunter
Trail, Parcel B, Ordinance 2024 Annexation	
Annexation of 301 Hunter Trail, Parcel D and	Ordinance 2024 Annexation of 301 Hunter
Trail, Parcel E.	

# Other Business

Councilwoman Bradsher asked for an update on the Inclusive Playground. Community Development Director, Katy Brasfield shared that the equipment should arrive in port next week and will take 2-3 weeks for final delivery to the vendor. Once delivered, an installation date can be decided upon, but should be installed by the middle of October. There was some discussion about the playground surface materials. Brasfield also shared about the upcoming FFA Rodeo at the Ag Center. Mayor Stone recognized Hannah Grace Wilkinson, our communications intern, who is leaving to head to graduate school. He thanked her for her time in the Town of Pike Road.

With no further business at hand, Councilman Dunn made a motion to adjourn at 6:39 PM. Councilwoman Bradsher seconded the motion. Unanimous consent was given. The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa W. Burke, Clerk

Attest,

Gordon Stone, Mayor